
 
 
 
 
 
 

Buckfastleigh Bowling Club 
 

GENERAL DATA PROTECTION REGULATION 2018 
 
The General Data Protection Regulation came into effect on 25 May 2018. The 
legislation is there to give you more control of how your personal data is used and 
how companies can contact you. 
 
All organizations, including sporting associations, leagues and clubs are required to 
comply with this law, which replaces the Data Protection Act, 1988. 
 
In order for Buckfastleigh Bowling Club to function and communicate we need to 
hold items of your data, including email addresses, telephone numbers and in some 
cases addresses, as we do at present. 
 
To enable this process to continue we need to receive your written consent that you 
are happy to let us hold your data and use it on our website as required and to use that 
data only in connection with our sport of bowls. 
 
We undertake never to sell or pass on your data to any other website or organization 
other than Bowls England, Bowls Devon, Mid Devon Bowling League, Men’s Over 
55’s League and Plymouth & District Ladies Bowls League or other Bowls Clubs for 
their use in arranging fixtures and competitions. 
 
Data collected on Competition Entry Forms will be shown on the County website, but 
information is restricted to email addresses and telephone numbers. There will be 
public access to this information. 
 
You have the right to demand that we remove your data when you tell us in writing 
and that will be done immediately. 
 
We will ask you to renew/update this consent annually. This will be done at the same 
time as any Membership Renewal or entry into any League or Competition needing 
the data for adequate communication to take place for these Leagues and 
Competitions to function. 
 
Tom Bowden 
Secretary 
29 December 2018 


